


Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have
and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch to deliver high quality, patient centered
care, close to home. They are the most advanced medical center in 100-mile radius.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Anthony Lara
Blessing Corporate Services
Quincy, Illinois 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have
and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch to deliver high quality, patient centered
care, close to home. They are the most advanced medical center in 100-mile radius.

I am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Beth Anne Pappenfoht
Blessing Hospital
quincy, Il 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Blessing Health System has been a strong leader in our community and was on the frontlines in battle against the
COVID-19 pandemic. Blessing has worked tirelessly over the past 11 months to keep all of our communities safe and
healthy. Because of their deep connections to the community and relying on their first in class experts, Blessing acted
quickly and smartly. They renovated their facility to create 87 rooms with the ability to care for up to 130 patients
requiring negative pressure isolation, they also set up a hotline staffed by registered nurses who help callers with
questions about COVID-19, including discussing any symptoms they might be experiencing and they also stood up a
drive-thru facility for COVID-19 testing.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Birdie Walker
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, IL 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

I am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

It is also a further concern that QMG does not have the best interest of Adams County and its citizens in mind. While
the concept of further healthcare seems appealing, QMG has been the subordinate source of health care in the area,
and cannot provide the same care and services that Blessing does. Much of this would seem to be a redundancy of
services, while others would actually send services and economics outside of the area. Blessing Health System
provides an array of options such as surgical care, laboratory services, and anatomic pathology all in one setting. With
the addition of this new hospital, QMG will have no choice but to outsource many of these services to outlying
reference labs. This does not have the community in mind, but instead focuses solely on diverting revenue away from
the Quincy area. The goal should always be to prioritize health care and diversification of services and in an area for
better care, instead of outsourcing these services away from the area.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Christopher Kragel
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, IL 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have
and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch to deliver high quality, patient centered
care, close to home. They are the most advanced medical center in 100-mile radius.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Elizabeth St Clair
Blessing Hospital
Wyaconda, Mo 63474



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing Health System has been a strong leader in our community and was on the frontlines in battle against the
COVID-19 pandemic. Blessing has worked tirelessly over the past 11 months to keep all of our communities safe and
healthy. Because of their deep connections to the community and relying on their first in class experts, Blessing acted
quickly and smartly. They renovated their facility to create 87 rooms with the ability to care for up to 130 patients
requiring negative pressure isolation, they also set up a hotline staffed by registered nurses who help callers with
questions about COVID-19, including discussing any symptoms they might be experiencing and they also stood up a
drive-thru facility for COVID-19 testing.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Janet Hinds
Blessing Hospital
Maywood, MO 63454



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

I am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Joleen Patton
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, Illinois 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

I am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. Our community
is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A small-format hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care,
instead it would strain an already limited talented pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent,
high quality care.

Please take this under careful advisement, as it could be detrimental to our rural community.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Julie Morarend
Denman Services Inc.
Plymouth, IL 62367



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Blessing Health System has been a strong leader in our community and was on the frontlines in battle against the
COVID-19 pandemic. Blessing has worked tirelessly over the past 11 months to keep all of our communities safe and
healthy. Because of their deep connections to the community and relying on their first in class experts, Blessing acted
quickly and smartly. They renovated their facility to create 87 rooms with the ability to care for up to 130 patients
requiring negative pressure isolation, they also set up a hotline staffed by registered nurses who help callers with
questions about COVID-19, including discussing any symptoms they might be experiencing and they also stood up a
drive-thru facility for COVID-19 testing.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Kaitlyn Buckley
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, IL 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have
and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch to deliver high quality, patient centered
care, close to home. They are the most advanced medical center in 100-mile radius.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Lynn Phillips
Illini Community Hospital
Pittsfield, IL 62363



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have
and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch to deliver high quality, patient centered
care, close to home. They are the most advanced medical center in 100-mile radius.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Nicole Leerhoff
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, IL 62305



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing Health System has been a strong leader in our community and was on the frontlines in battle against the
COVID-19 pandemic. Blessing has worked tirelessly over the past 11 months to keep all of our communities safe and
healthy. Because of their deep connections to the community and relying on their first in class experts, Blessing acted
quickly and smartly. They renovated their facility to create 87 rooms with the ability to care for up to 130 patients
requiring negative pressure isolation, they also set up a hotline staffed by registered nurses who help callers with
questions about COVID-19, including discussing any symptoms they might be experiencing and they also stood up a
drive-thru facility for COVID-19 testing.

I am an employee of Blessing Hospital. I have been working on the recently approved 340B pharmacy medication
project that has just gone live for Blessing. Opening an additional hospital will affect the 340B status that was recently
attained.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Nila Catron
Blessing Hospital
Ewing, MO 63440



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. Our community
is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A small-format hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care,
instead it would strain an already limited talented pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent,
high quality care.

Blessing Health System has been a strong leader in our community and was on the frontlines in battle against the
COVID-19 pandemic. Blessing has worked tirelessly over the past 11 months to keep all of our communities safe and
healthy. Because of their deep connections to the community and relying on their first in class experts, Blessing acted
quickly and smartly. They renovated their facility to create 87 rooms with the ability to care for up to 130 patients
requiring negative pressure isolation, they also set up a hotline staffed by registered nurses who help callers with
questions about COVID-19, including discussing any symptoms they might be experiencing and they also stood up a
drive-thru facility for COVID-19 testing.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Paula Dabney
Blessing Hospital
Canton, missouri 63435



Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. Our community
is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A small-format hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care,
instead it would strain an already limited talented pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent,
high quality care.

I am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. I
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Ranae Wade
Hannibal Clinic
Hannibal, Missouri 63401




